VIII. Revised Decision Options – Commissioner Sullivan

A. Environmental Assessment Scoping and Alternatives Decision

- 1. Take no action.
- 2. Propose additional system alternatives for the Big Bend Wind/Red Rock Solar hybrid project.
- 3. Propose additional route alternatives or route segment alternatives for the transmission line.
- 4. Propose site alternatives for the solar project.

B. Should the Commission issue a preliminary draft site permit for the Big Bend Wind Project?

- Issue the draft site permit proposed by the Department of Commerce <u>modified</u> to eliminate the siting of any wind turbines within (8) miles of the Jeffers <u>Petroglyphs site.</u>
- 2. Deny the issuance of a draft site permit for the Big Bend Wind Project.
- 3. Take some action deemed more appropriate.
- 4. Authorize Commission staff to modify the draft site permit to correct typographic and formatting errors, improve consistency, and ensure agreement with the Commission's final order in the matter.

Staff Recommendation: A1, B1, and B4